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Town of Paxton

Planning Board

 

Regular Meeting and Public Hearings                                        
 
Wednesday, June 15, 2011 at 7:00pm at the John Bauer Senior Center, 17 West St. Paxton, MA  
 

ATTENDANCE:

	MEMBER
	PRESENT (X)
	ABSENT (X)

	Neil Bagdis
	x
	

	Robert Jacobson
	
	x

	Warren Bock 
	x
	

	Henry B. Stidsen, Jr.
	x
	

	Pamela Vasil
	x
	

	
	
	
	


 

Other Attendees: Brian Beaton, attorney for Juniper Mist 
(NB) Chair called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.

Meeting Minutes 

Motion (WB) seconded (HS) to accept the May 16, 2011 meeting minutes. Vote 4-0, unanimous.
Temp. Acc. Use Apt.

All paperwork and fees are received for one renewal for the following address:



47 West Street, Zef and Venerika Qirici 

Motion (HS) seconded (PV) to renew Temp. Acc. Use Apt. application for 47 West St. until June 2013, vote 4-0, unanimous.    
Approval Not Required
Plans for South St. and West St. (Map12, Lot63) were submitted on June 9, 2011 and postponed on June 14, 2011 before the meeting.  Maria Hopkins, owner, stated at the time that she would rather go before the Conservation Commission before the Planning Board.  The fee of $450.00 was deposited and will be used for the future filing.  The plan was withdrawn without prejudice.  
Public Hearing Continuance

Paxton Ponds – Camille Circle 5 lot subdivision definitive plan (Map14, Lot 35), owners Mutual Builders

(NB)We are still waiting for their letter from National Grid.  If not received by next month then will have to deny the plan and they will have to re-file when the do finally receive it.   All agreed.  
Old Business
The members reviewed the letter from AMC regarding a landscaping buffer for the Cournoyer property and found the letter of agreement acceptable.  (NB) Please add to file and notify R. Trifero.  

New Business
Quinn Engineering letter regarding AMC Field House (NB) Please add to file.  All members found change of lowering the proposed building and associated site work by one foot, acceptable.  
Juniper Mist Subdivision Definitive Plan Extension 
Brian Beaton, attorney for the new owners, the Bassicks, 66 Marshall LLC, was present.  N.B.  Has the $500 filing fee been received?  S.L.  Not yet.  B.B.  I will have it sent tomorrow (was later received on 6/20/11).  B.B.  Brought up the Permit Extension Act of 2010 and that it should apply to this Def. Plan.  
The Act gives any permit currently active in MA, a two year automatic extension.  This would allow an extension of this Plan until June of 2013 instead of the one year extension that the Board can issue tonight.  N.B.  We will have Town Counsel look into this since we are not familiar with it.  Also, we want to make sure the new owners are aware of the conditions from the original approval.

 N.B. They are as listed: 1.Installation of the pump station is required before any housing units are occupied, in accordance with and approved by the Water Board. 2. Two units of affordable housing or the cash equivalent in accordance with Sec.10 of the Paxton Zoning Bylaw. 3. All lots will be held as security.  At releasing the Planning Board will address the balance of construction work and the precise from of security.  At a later date upon request, Planning Board can determine need for additional security.  

B.B.  Yes, they understand the conditions. I will forward to S.L. the reference for the Permit Extension Act also.  

Motion (HS), seconded (PV) to grant a one year extension to the Juniper Mist Def. Plan to June of 2012, originally approved on April 14, 2008, superseded if Town Counsel finds the Permit Extension Act of 2010 to apply to this Plan which would allow an extension until June of 2013.  Vote unanimous 4-0.   

Covenant Release for 2 Pierce Circle The Board reviewed the documents submitted (found in the TSC office file) by Sharon LaPointe, attorney for the seller.  The Covenant is from the Paxton Farm Estates dated back to 1988. N.B. Somehow this property is still attached to this covenant which came up in a title search when the property was sold recently.  The attorney has requested the Planning Board release the covenant since the road has been accepted by the town, years ago.  W.B.  Are any other houses affected by this?  S.L.  Not to my knowledge.  N.B. Can you have the Assessor’s office check into the deeds for the other properties on Pierce Circle to see if we need to release it for any others?  In the meantime, we can release it for 2 Pierce Circle to help expedite the closing process.  
Motion (WB), seconded (HS) to release the Covenant dated August 28, 1988, for Pierce Farm Estates, regarding property currently known as 2 Pierce Circle.  Vote unanimous 4-0.  

Correspondence
All members agreed to postpone the Reorganization and Authorization for FY12 and the Registry of Deeds list until the next meeting so that all members could be present.  

N.B.  Discussed briefly a letter received from Melinda Johnson regarding appointment of new members.  Carol Riches has since spoken with Mrs. Johnson and she was satisfied with the explanation.  There was a letter sent to Ron Johnson notifying him of the BOS meeting in May.  He did not receive the letter and was not present at the meeting for possible appointment to the Planning Board, therefore was not considered.  
Next meeting will be on Monday, July 18, 2011 if necessary.  

Motion (NB) seconded (HS) to adjourn the meeting at 7:46pm, vote 4-0, unanimous.    
Respectfully submitted,

Sheryl Lombardi 
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